
The Town Mayor Councillor Rachel Evans BEM was honoured today to attend His Majesty's 
Garden Party at Buckingham Palace, having been invited to represent, on this occasion, the 
Mayors of Cornwall and the community of Torpoint. The Mayor was accompanied by the 
Town Clerk, Camilla Southworth. 
 
The Mayor said "It was a privilege to attend His Majesty's first Garden Party, it was a 
splendid event enjoyed by many people, who were being recognised for their volunteering 
and service to their communities. To celebrate His Majesty's Coronation, the local 
community is invited to the Coronation Picnic on Monday 8th May at Bénodet Park." 

 

 
 
 
 


